

中等职业学校

英语

学习指导与练习

(第2册)

邱以亮 主编



电子工业出版社
PUBLISHING HOUSE OF ELECTRONICS INDUSTRY

<http://www.phei.com.cn>

中等职业学校 英语学习指导与练习

(第2册)

邱以亮 主编

電子工業出版社

Publishing House of Electronics Industry

北京 • BEIJING

内 容 简 介

本丛书按照《中共山东省委山东省人民政府关于大力发展职业教育的决定》的要求,以高等教育出版社中等职业教育规划教材《英语》为依据而精心编写。丛书共3册,本书是第2册。

本书以课文编排顺序为序逐课编写,融基础性训练与趣味性练习于一身,形式活泼,图文并茂。基础性训练有词汇联想、语法泛舟等板块;趣味性练习有精品欣赏等板块。全书练习题都附有参考答案或解答提示、示例,供师生对照参考。

本丛书供中等职业学校教师和学生使用,是中等职业学校教师教学和学生学习的必备参考读物。

未经许可,不得以任何方式复制或抄袭本书之部分或全部内容。
版权所有,侵权必究。

图书在版编目(CIP)数据

中等职业学校英语学习指导与练习. 第2册/邱以亮主编. —北京:电子工业出版社, 2007.2
ISBN 978-7-121-03785-6

I. 中… II. 邱… III. 英语课—专业学校—教学参考资料 IV. G634.413

中国版本图书馆CIP数据核字(2007)第006722号

责任编辑:侯衍泉

印 刷: 诸城市教育印刷有限公司

装 订:

出版发行:电子工业出版社

北京市海淀区万寿路173信箱 邮编 100036

开 本: 787×1092 1/16 印张: 11.75 字数: 300千字

印 次: 2007年2月第1次印刷

印 数: 50 030册 定价: 14.00元

凡所购买电子工业出版社图书有缺损问题,请向购买书店调换。若书店售缺,请与本社发行部联系,联系电话:(010)68279077;邮购电话:(010)88254888。

质量投诉请发邮件至 zlts@phei.com.cn,盗版侵权举报请发邮件至 dbqq@phei.com.cn。

服务热线:(010)88258888。

说 明

为了贯彻全国、全省职业教育工作会议精神,落实《面向 21 世纪教育振兴行动计划》中提出的职业教育课程改革和教材建设规划,按照《中共山东省委山东省人民政府关于大力发展职业教育的决定》要求,山东省教育厅组织力量对中等职业教育文化基础课程进行了规划和编写,以适应职业教育改革与发展的需要。

为了使用好这套省编教材,帮助学生更好地掌握英语知识,培养听、说、读、写的英语能力,提高英语素养,我们组织部分富有教学经验的教师编写了这套《英语学习指导与练习》丛书,供中等职业学校教师和学生使用。丛书共 3 册,与中等职业教育规划教材《英语》(高等教育出版社出版)各册配套。本书是第 2 册。

本书的编写,从中等职业学校英语教学和学生的实际出发,力求体现时代精神和职教特色,培养学生的创新意识和实践能力,场景真实,语言地道,突出基础性、实用性、灵活性和训练性,可以有效地解决学习英语和使用英语相互脱节的问题。

本书以课文编排顺序为序逐课编写,集学习指导与练习于一体,融基础性训练与趣味性练习于一身,形式活泼,图文并茂。基础性训练,是按照每单元的教学时数、进度设计的,其训练内容、形式与教材相吻合,与教学同步,并且突出学习重点,联系形式多样,指导学生每天一练(或者用作当堂检测练习),以巩固所学知识、技能,提高英语知识的运用能力,主要的板块有:词汇联想、快乐交际、语法泛舟、趣味习作等,针对不同的学习环节,都给予了具体的学习指导;趣味性练习,是根据学生学习英语的需要,拓宽英语学习的渠道设计的,学生可在趣味性的练习中,激发英语学习兴趣,丰富英语学习生活,开动脑筋,开发智力。对这些练习,教师和学生可根据具体情况灵活运用,也可适

当加以补充或删减。全书练习题都附有参考答案或解答提示、示例，供师生对照参考。为充分利用现有的教育教学资源，练习册不再单独配备听力磁带，可结合教材中的听力材料进行训练。

本册书由邱以亮主编，杜树佳、耿颖杰任副主编，由尚志平主审。参加本册编写的还有：岳华丽、徐海娣、杨春香、邱靖娜、曲琳。

书中不当之处，请使用者批评指正。

编 者

2006 年 11 月

反侵权盗版声明

电子工业出版社依法对本作品享有专有出版权。任何未经权利人书面许可，复制、销售或通过信息网络传播本作品的行为；歪曲、篡改、剽窃本作品的行为，均违反《中华人民共和国著作权法》，其行为人应承担相应的民事责任和行政责任，构成犯罪的，将被依法追究刑事责任。

为了维护市场秩序，保护权利人的合法权益，我社将依法查处和打击侵权盗版的单位和个人。欢迎社会各界人士积极举报侵权盗版行为，本社将奖励举报有功人员，并保证举报人的信息不被泄露。

举报电话：(010) 88254396; (010) 88258888

传 真：(010) 88254397

E-mail: dbqq@phei.com.cn

通信地址：北京市万寿路 173 信箱

电子工业出版社总编办公室

邮 编：100036

Contents (目录)

Unit 1 Describing People	1
Lesson One	1
Lesson Two	2
Lesson Three	4
Lesson Four	9
Unit 2 Express Feelings and Opinions	13
Lesson One	13
Lesson Two	14
Lesson Three	17
Lesson Four	22
Unit 3 Communication	27
Lesson One	27
Lesson Two	28
Lesson Three	31
Lesson Four	36
Unit 4 Sports	41
Lesson One	41
Lesson Two	42

Lesson Three	44
Lesson Four	50
Unit 5 Travel and transportation	53
Lesson One	53
Lesson Two	55
Lesson Three	57
Lesson Four	62
期中测试题	67
卷 I (共 60 分)	67
卷 II (共 40 分)	74
Unit 6 Shopping	76
Lesson One	76
Lesson Two	77
Lesson Three	80
Lesson Four	86
Unit 7 Jobs	90
Lesson One	90
Lesson Two	92
Lesson Three	95
Lesson Four	99
Unit 8 Skills and Experience	105
Lesson One	105
Lesson Two	107

Lesson Three	109
Lesson Four	114
Unit 9 Nature	120
Lesson One	120
Lesson Two	122
Lesson Three	125
Lesson Four	131
Unit 10 Reading Instructions	135
Lesson One	135
Lesson Two	136
Lesson Three	138
Lesson Four	144
期末测试题	148
卷 I (共 60 分)	148
卷 II (共 40 分)	155
参考答案	158
Unit 1 Describing People	158
Unit 2 Express Feelings and Opinions	159
Unit 3 Communication	161
Unit 4 Sports	163
Unit 5 Travel and Transportation	165
期中测试题答案	166
Unit 6 Shopping	167

Unit 7 Jobs	169
Unit 8 Skills and Experience	172
Unit 9 Nature	174
Unit 10 Reading Instructions	175
期末测试题答案	177

Unit 1 Describing People

Lesson One



词汇联想

一、将左栏的单词与右栏的解释搭配起来

- | | |
|--------------|---------------------------------------|
| 1. jeans | A. having or showing good manners |
| 2. moustache | B. acting or ready to act as a friend |
| 3. slim | C. beautiful |
| 4. friendly | D. telling the truth |
| 5. honest | E. hair growing on the upper lip |
| 6. humorous | F. trousers of strong cotton |
| 7. pretty | G. funny, making people laugh |
| 8. polite | H. thin, not fat |

二、根据句子的意思及所给汉语提示, 写出所缺单词, 完成句子

- Has he got a long _____ (胡子)?
- The woman was very _____ (苗条) and attractive when she was young. But now she is _____ (胖) than before.
- Do you like to wear _____ (牛仔裤)?
- Tom was surprised that everyone was _____ (友好的) to him today.
- Mr. Wang is a quite _____ (幽默的) man. We are all glad to stay with him.
- Zhanghua looks _____ (漂亮的) than her sister.
- John is an _____ (诚实的) businessman.
- She often wears a white _____ (连衣裙).

三、选择正确的词, 完成句子

1. _____ (Personal/Personality) is very important in making friends.
2. He became the richest man in his hometown in his _____ (fifty/fifties).
3. Mrs. Zhang is a _____ (friendly/friend) person.
4. Is your friend _____ (humor/ humorous)?
5. He's about average _____ (height/high). I think he's about 1.65 meters _____ (high/height).
6. Mary looked the most _____ (attractive/ attract) at her birthday party.

Lesson Two

快乐交际



一、请从右栏中选出能够应答左栏内容的句子

- | | |
|-------------------------------------|--|
| 1. What does his eyes look like? | A. She is in her teens. |
| 2. What clothes does he often wear? | B. He looks handsome. |
| 3. Is he thin? | C. His eyes are small. |
| 4. How old is she? | D. He likes wearing jeans. |
| 5. What does he look like? | E. Yes. He is the thinnest in our class. |

二、从方框中选出适当的单词或短语完成对话

Mary 给她的笔友打电话

hair	wear	have	How about	jean shorts
------	------	------	-----------	-------------

Mary: I'm looking forward to meeting you, Jenny. Shall we have lunch tomorrow at McDonald's?

Jenny: That would be fine.

Mary: But how will I recognize(认出) you?

Jenny: Well, I'm pretty tall and I _____ long black hair. What about you?

Mary: I have short brown _____ and I _____ glasses.

Jenny: What will you be wearing, by the way?

Mary: Let me see. Oh yes, I'll wear a red blouse and a gray skirt. _____ you?

Jenny: Mmm, I'll wear a white T-shirt and _____.

Mary: Great! I'm sure I'll have no trouble finding you. See you tomorrow.

Jenny: Bye.

三、阅读下面的句子, 用所给词的正确形式填空

1. Jack is tired after 20 minutes' walk because he is _____ (heavy).
2. My mother is _____ (slim) than my father.
3. My brother is _____ (strong) than my father.
4. My father is _____ (brave) person in my family.
5. My grandfather is _____ (humorous) of us.



小常识

询问一个人的年龄、外貌、衣着的常用句式

Age:

1. How old is she/he/your father?
2. How old are you?

Looks:

1. What does she/he/your father look like?

2. Has he got a moustache?
3. What's his hair like?
4. What color are his eyes?
5. What does his eye look like?

Clothes:

1. What is she wearing?
2. What does he usually wear?
3. What clothes does he wear?
4. What will you be wearing?

Lesson Three



语法泛舟

一、单项选择 (在每个小题列出的四个选项中, 只有一项符合题目要求, 请将符合题目要求的选项选出)

1. A: _____ do you think of your new English teacher?
B: He is more humorous than Mr. Li.
A. What B. How C. which D. why
2. His parents are very _____ about his study because of his carelessness.
A. worrying B. worried
C. be worried D. be worrying
3. Do you usually keep your tears and laughter _____ yourself? It's bad for your health.
A. with B. on C. to D. in
4. The kids are excited _____ the good news.
A. with B. about C. to D. for

5. Culture _____ a very important role in our personality.
A. plays B. takes C. has D. makes
6. A: Is your deskmate good at sports?
B: Yes, he runs _____. He is _____ runner in my school.
A. quick, the fastest B. fast, the faster
C. quick, the faster D. fast, the fastest
7. China is a _____ country. So we must study hard to make our country _____.
A. developing, developing B. developing, developed
C. developed, developed D. developed, developing
8. A: _____?
B: He is helpful.
A. What is Xiao Zhang wearing?
B. How old is Xiao Zhang?
C. How do you like Xiao Zhang?
D. What does Xiao Zhang look like?
9. A: There is a _____ cup on the plate. Who did it?
B: Sorry, I broke it, but I am not on purpose.
A. break B. broke C. broken D. breaking
10. A: You've got a bad cold.
B: Don't worry. I will be _____ soon.
A. good B. best C. better D. worse

二、完形填空 (在每个小题列出的四个选项中, 只有一项符合题目要求, 请将符合题目要求的选项选出)

When my family and I went to live in an Arab country, my 1 told us to be prepared for a culture shock(文化差异). Later, we realized that the advice 2 to us by our friends was correct.

The culture shock started with the weather. Here, the burning sun can cook an egg in a minute! The hot weather made us feel so 3 that we were falling asleep at midday!

Another culture shock was the working week. We worked from Saturdays to Wednesdays, including Sundays. It was also 4 to see people praying (祷告) in a certain direction! They have strict rules for 5. They do not let people see their faces in public. They do not let women drive cars, either. All dresses 6 by women have to cover the body 7. They believe that women can not be 8 in public.

At the weekends, we went camping in the desert. I will never forget watching the sun setting over the desert. We also enjoy 9 on the camels.

In the end, we enjoyed living there, but their culture is very different 10 the American culture.

1. A. unfriendly

B. friends

C. friendly

D. friendliness

2. A. give

B. given

C. giving

D. to give

3. A. tire

B. tired

C. tiring

D. to tire

4. A. strange

B. stranger

C. strangely

D. strangest

5. A. women

B. woman

C. man

D. men

6. A. wearing

B. wear

C. wears

D. worn

7. A. completely

B. complete

C. more complete

D. most complete

8. A. seen

B. saw

C. seeing

D. sees

9. A. ride

B. riding

C. rides

D. to ride

10. A. from

B. with

C. in

D. to



阅读乐园

阅读下面的短文, 完成任务 (在每个小题列出的四个选项中, 只有

一项符合题目要求, 请将符合题目要求的选项选出)

A

A superstar is someone who is unusually famous in sports, or films, or popular music. Someone like the singer Michael Jackson, in the nineteen eighties, Michael Jackson made a record album (歌集) called "Thriller". It quickly became the most popular record in the history of music and it made Michael Jackson a superstar. The word "super" means more than usual or very wonderful. And of course, a "star" is a person who is very famous and skillful. So the top people who are very wonderful and skillful in sports, films or music are called superstars, such as Li Ning. One of the most famous sports superstars in the United States is the boxer Muhammed Ali. After he won a gold medal in the Olympics and became the heavy weight boxing champion, he was known as one of the greatest and most famous boxers in the sports history. At that time Muhammed Ali was even better known than the president of the United States. He was a true superstar. Nearly everyone knew his name. But like the stars in the sky, a superstar may fade away as the years go by. These days people know little about Muhammed Ali. Superstars, loved by millions of people today, may be forgotten tomorrow.

1. What kind of people can become superstars? People who are famous in _____.

A. sports B. study C. politics D. language

2. How famous was Muhammed Ali after he won a gold medal in the Olympics?

A. Nobody knew his name.

B. He was less known than the president of the United States.

C. He is one of the greatest runners in the sports history.

D. He is one of the most famous boxers in the sports history.

3. What did people think of Michael Jackson's "Thriller" in the nineteen eighties?

A. wonderful B. usual C. common D. not skillful